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FISCAL NOTE, 81ST LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

April 24, 2009

TO: Honorable Tommy Merritt, Chair, House Committee on Public Safety 

FROM: John S. O'Brien, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB2989 by Phillips (Relating to the reactivation of a peace officer license for certain peace 
officers.), As Introduced

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend the Occupations Code, Section 1701.3161 to allow the Texas Commission on 
Law Enforcement Officer Standards and Education (TCLEOSE) to reinstate the license of a person 
previously licensed as a peace officer if the person holds an advanced proficiency certificate. The bill 
would also allow TCLEOSE to waive the reinstatement fee for persons applicable to the bill. The bill 
would also prevent TCLEOSE from reinstating a peace officer’s license for a person applicable to the 
bill if the person’s peace officer license was previously revoked. The bill would take effect September 
1, 2009. TCLEOSE anticipates no significant fiscal impact to their agency.

No significant fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 407 Commission on Law Enforcement Officer Standards and Education
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